
Town of Meridian Hills
Minutes of Town Council Special Meeting
October 11th, 2010
 
President Rush called the Special meeting of the Meridian Hills Town Council to order at 6 pm.  The meeting was held in the library of the Early Childhood Learning Center at Park Tudor School
In Attendance:

Jim Rush, President
Terry O’Brien, Councilor

Walter Freihofer, Councilor



John Taylor, Clerk – Treasurer



Jay Vorisek, Town Engineer
Ryan Vaughn, City –County Council



David Sherman,  DPW



Dennis Papenmeier, DPW



Craig Parks, Structure Point
Councilor Terry O’Brien opened the meeting at 6 pm.   Councilor O’Brien introduce everyone in attendance and thanked them for their participation.   The purpose of the meeting was to discuss possible scheduling and priorities with DPW and the City for future infrastructure projects
Councilor O’Brien explained that the opportunity to address many infrastructure projects within the Town had new potential with the City of Indianapolis selling water and sanitary utilities to Citizens Gas.  Expected proceeds from the sale of the utilities are estimated at $425 million.    
Dennis Papenmeier, of DPW, explained that there is a long list of overdue projects from all over the county and that have emergency priority but there are some initiatives that will have positive impact on the Town.   It is estimated that out of the $425 million in funding, $25-$30 million will address abandon homes, Bridge repair and replacement cost is estimated at $60 million, and Project design will cost approximately 20% of all projects.   
Dennis was optimistic that the economic strength of the City and State will allow for leveraging of these resources.   Some projects would be accomplished in 2011.
Terry thanked all visitors for creating an opportunity to discuss the Town of Meridian Hills needs, and to discuss priorities.   The Council expressed frustrations in dealing with DPW in the past.  Everyone realized that the discussion and commitments were not set in stone, but it was important to document the items that the Town and the City planned in the coming years.
Discussion followed.  Councilor O’Brien had prepared an extensive list of  projects in and around the Town.   His list covered in no particular order:
1. Resurfacing- paving, striping, 
a. 75th between Westfield Ave and Bridge East of College
b. Meridian St. from Kessler to 86th Street – turn Lane at Williams Creek
c. Arden between Meridian & College
2. Bridges 
a.  Meridian over White River -6300 North
b. College over Williams Creek – 7600 North
c. Spring Mill Rd – 7800 North
3. Bike Lanes
a. Spring Mill Rd to 73rd to 71st to College to 75th
4. Future Projects
a. Traffic Control
b. Sidewalks
c. Town Beautification Efforts
5. Questions on whether the Town could expect to receive funds from the Sale of the Utilities.
6. Drainage Issues
a. Pennsylvania St.
b. Other areas of the Town
7. Importance of connecting Holliday Park/ Marott Park with accessible Bike and Walking paths.
The evening was informative and a good positive start.   Councilor O’Brien agreed to send a follow up list confirming those projects that have possible priority with the City and DPW that will be funded in the near future.
Meeting adjourned at 8 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
John Taylor
Clerk Treasurer

